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October 9, 2018 

Mr. Gary Scandlan 

Managing Partner and Director, Municipal Finance 

Watson & Associates Economists Ltd. 
Plaza Three 
101-2000 Argentia Road 
Mississauga, Ontario 
L5N 1V9 

Dear Mr. Scandlan: 

GUELPH 2018 DC – SILVERCREEK PARKWAY/CN GRADE SEPARATION RELATED 

We are writing to you on behalf of Silvercreek Guelph Developments Limited (Silvercreek) with 

respect to matters identified in the Minutes of Settlement (PL070533) and in the context of the 

draft Guelph 2018 Development Charges Background Study (2018 DCBS).   

Of particular interest are paragraphs 8 through 11 of the Minutes of Settlement (extract below). 
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We have the following questions regarding the Silvercreek Parkway/CN Grade Separation and 

other infrastructure, as referenced in the Minutes of Settlement. 

1. Please advise if the City is pursuing grants or subsidies from upper levels of government 

or possibly CNR. 

2. Please advise as to the source/basis of the capital cost for Silvercreek Parkway/CN 

Grade Separation. 

3. Please also advise as to the details underpinning the calculation of growth related debt 

interest for Silvercreek Parkway/CN Grade Separation. 

4. The Minutes of Settlement speak to Silvercreek’s obligations for Silvercreek Parkway 

South as being limited to two travelled lanes. Please advise as to the mechanisms to 

provide compensation for Silvercreek’s oversizing expenditure or alternatively DC 

credits associated with Silvercreek Parkway South. 

5. Please advise as to how much money has been collected to date for each of the 

Silvercreek Parkway South road project and the CN Grade Separation. 

6. Similarly, please advise as the mechanisms to allow Silvercreek to recoup the oversizing 

costs associated with oversized water and wastewater services greater than 300 mm 

along Silvercreek Parkway. 

7. The 2018 DCBS indicates project timing of 2023-2025.  Please advise as to the source 

of this timing.  

8. Please confirm with the City that the draft plan of subdivision can move forward/proceed 

without the proposed Silvercreek Parkway/CN grade separation. 
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We look forward to receiving your response prior to the finalization of the 2018 DCBS and its 

presentation to Council. 

Yours truly, 

IBI GROUP PROFESSIONAL SERVICES (CANADA) INC. 

 
Audrey Jacob MCIP  RPP  PLE 

Deputy Regional Director, Canada East 

AHJ/dd 

cc:  Christel Gregson, City of Guelph 

 Tara Baker, City of Guelph 

 Katherine Hughes, City of Guelph 

 Terry Gayman, City of Guelph 

 Astrid Clos, Planning Consultant 

 Carlo Stefanutti, Fieldgate Developments 

 Tom Halinski, Aird & Berlis 
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